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Legislative/Fiscal Committee meet with Lead Agency to determine data report from LA to ICC for regular ongoing reporting. Ad Hoc work group forming to address concerns related to Family Cost Participation. Leona will chair and ad hoc group will report out at the April meeting. Areas of concern: replace revenue from other sources, consider income level adjustment to the ALICE level, consideration of broader system impact (i.e. updated related brochures, etc.), OSEP approval of payment system changes, etc. Volunteers to work on this committee: Steve Hunt, Donna Notti, Rebecca Smith, Maris Pelkey, Kristina Gilbertie, Susan Hammond, Jennifer Buffington, Sophia Lampe, and Karen Keder.
Education and Outreach Committee April if Family Focus and parents’ stories and concerns will be highlighted. Looking for parent speakers, letters, or videos. Cindy suggested discussing topic at provider meeting to follow to increase possible participation. Leona Adamcyzk is the contact person for questions and content.

System Support/Personnel Development Committee has developed a draft survey regarding subject matter experts at the programmatic level and topical training interests.

Adriana Fontaine, CPAC/Family Connections: reported 29 new referrals, CPAC staff were able to observe a B23 remote evaluation resulting in increased ability to describe the B23 remote process (thank you to Elisabeth Teller for facilitating). CPAC staff presented at DEC in February. Planned workshops include the importance of play, and new parent series developed in partnership with Reachout targeting language development (appreciation expressed to OEC, B23 and EHS for assistance promoting this event. Registration is already at 50 parents).
Lead Agency report by Nicole Cossette. See attached.
Committee reports outs:
Legislative/fiscal topics: Medicaid reports amounts increased from $11 million year 1 to $20 million year 2. Discussion around Maintenance of Effort (MOE) in upcoming budget, considering options related to possible proposed changes to the Family Cost Participation fee. Slight increase in January referrals. Stimulus funding that may be targeted at daycares could be tied to allowing Birth to Three staff to provide supports in the daycares (in-person or remotely)- parents want visits at daycares as they are struggling with after work visits at 6 pm. to keep staff available within the system. Leona will be returning to legislative/fiscal as a parent committee chair.
Education and Outreach topics: Upcoming Family Focus meeting in April-looking for parent attendee, videos, and letters about family experiences. Leona will take the lead to review and organize. Parent Representative will meet with CPAC following ICC meeting for orientation and discussion regarding upcoming events and opportunities. Discussion regarding dry-erase informational fridge magnets or Clip magnets as a means to have contact information handy.
System Support/Personnel Development topics: Refining and sending out professional development survey. Develop a plan to insure information regarding in-home behavioral health services for children diagnosed with Autism is part of every Birth to 3 transition plan when appropriate. Explore options to utilize CPAC, website, transition procedure. Consider a webpage for parents “what to do when my child turns 3?”
Next Meeting: tentatively scheduled for April 12, 2021
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February 8, 2021 Minutes


9:00 AM-11:30 AM


Remote Zoom Meeting





ICC Members Present: Leona Adamczyk,  Andrea Brinnel, Anne Giordano, Cindy Jackson, Tiffany Allain, Sharon Marie, Carol Peltier, Elaine Balsley, Ginny Mahoney, Myra Watnick, Alice Ridgway, David Gonzalez-Rice, Robb Dunn, Lisa Opert, Karen Pascale, Louis Tallarita, Dr. Ann Milanese





ICC Members Absent: Michelle Rinaldi, Representative Linehan, Senator Abrams, Melissa Roberts, Shanda Easley, Mary Beth Bruder (Jill Isenberg, attending for UCEDD), Kim Nilson, Ann Gionet (Angela Jimenez attending for DPH). New member Lauren Black (Parent Representative) unable to attend due to last minute technical issues.





New members welcomed: Robb Dunn (parent representative), Lisa Opert (parent representative), and David Gonzalez-Rice (parent representative), Karen Pascale (EHS), Dr, Ann Milanese (AAP).





CPAC represented by Adriana Fontaine and Jane Hampton





CDI represented by Kareena DuPlessis





Meeting called to order at 9:00 AM by Cindy Jackson ICC Chair


Introductions: ICC members introduced and new members welcomed. Cindy Jackson gave a brief overview of 3 ICC committees and their focus.





Public Comment: Kathryn Dupree, Executive Director of Ben Haven, spoke regarding her concerns regarding parent awareness of in-home supports for children diagnosed with Autism. These supports are available ages 3-21 years of age, Document shared regarding supports. These supports include Functional Behavioral Assessment, behavioral plans, in-home supports, and family training. Concerns expressed regarding the dissemination of this information at time of transition and how could this be more consistently and uniformly shared with parents at that time. Matter to be discussed during the committee work in Systems Support/Personnel Development Committee. Possible topic to be explored during Autism Under 3 Community of Practice (CoP).





Old Business:


Approval of the December 14, 2020 ICC Minutes: motion to accept and motion seconded, none opposed


Appreciation expressed to OEC Liaison, Maggie Adair, for delivering the ICC Annual report to the Governor’s Office, House Clerk, Senate Clerk, Office of Legislative Research, Office of Fiscal Analysis, and the CT State Library. 





New Business: 


Determination that April 12, 2021 (Family Focus) and June 14, 2021 meetings will be held remotely. 





Committee updates shared regarding work completed since December 14, 2020 ICC meeting:






















































